From: Mark Palfreyman

To: A38 Derby Junctions

Cc: Simon Parry; Andy Yeomanson

Subject: FW: A38 Derby Junctions. Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent (PIns)

Date: 30 April 2019 11:04:53

Dear Sir,

I can confirm that Leicestershire County Council has received the details of Highways England's preapplication consultation for the A38 Derby Junctions.

Future correspondence on this matter should be addressed to and v. yeomanson@leics.gov.uk

Regards

Mark Palfreyman

Network Management Commissioner
Transport Strategy & Policy
Department of Environment and Transport
Leicestershire County Council
E-mail: Mark,palfreyman@leics.gov,uk

Tel: 0116 305 8109

From: Tim Durning On Behalf Of Planning Control

Sent: 24 April 2019 07:58

To: Andrew Tyrer; Steve Marriott; HDC **Subject:** FW: A38 Derby Junctions

From: A38 Derby Junctions <A38DerbyJunctions@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>

Sent: 23 April 2019 16:49 **Subject:** A38 Derby Junctions

Dear Sir/Madam

Planning Act 2008 (as amended) – Chapter 2 Application by Highways England for an Order Granting Development Consent for the A38 Derby Junctions

Highways England submitted the above application to the Planning Inspectorate today, on 23 April 2019.

We are now requesting a representation from your Authority on the adequacy of the applicant's pre-application consultation, and to confirm contact details for future correspondence with your Authority regarding this project.

Adequacy of consultation

On receipt of an application, the Planning Inspectorate has 28 days to decide whether or not to accept the application. In accordance with section 37 of PA2008, the developer must submit a consultation report with the application. This consultation report should set out the developer's pre-application consultation processes, a summary of the relevant responses to its consultation and how it has taken account of responses received in developing the

application. Developers must have regard to relevant guidance on the preapplication process issued by the Secretary of State₂. The Planning Inspectorate is inviting you as a host or neighbouring local authority₃, to submit an 'adequacy of consultation representation' which the Planning Inspectorate must have regard to in deciding, **please see the attached letter**.

1 PA2008 s37(3)(c)

2 PA2008 s50(3)

3 PA2008 s55(4) and (5) – a "local authority consultee"

Regards

Bart Bartkowiak Case Officer National Infrastructure Planning

The Planning Inspectorate, Temple Quay House, Temple Quay, Bristol BS1 6PN

Direct Line: 0303 444 5223 Helpline: 0303 444 5000

Email: bart.bartkowiak@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

Web: https://infrastructure.planninginspectorate.gov.uk/ (National

Infrastructure Planning)

Web: www.gov.uk/government/organisations/planning-inspectorate (The

Planning Inspectorate)

Twitter: @PINSgov

received.

This communication does not constitute legal advice.

Please view our <u>Privacy Notice</u> before sending information to the Planning Inspectorate.

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential. If you are not the intended recipient, any reading, printing, storage, disclosure, copying or any other action taken in respect of this e-mail is prohibited and may be unlawful. If you are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately by using the reply function and then permanently delete what you have

Incoming and outgoing e-mail messages are routinely monitored for compliance with Leicestershire County Council's policy on the use of electronic communications. The contents of e-mails may have to be disclosed for requests under Data Protection or Freedom of Information legislation. Details about how we handle information can be found at https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/data-protection

The views expressed by the author may not necessarily reflect the views or policies of the Leicestershire County Council.

Attachments to e-mail messages may contain viruses that may damage your system. Whilst Leicestershire County Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise this risk, we cannot accept any liability for any damage which you sustain as a result of these factors. You are advised to carry out your own virus checks before opening any attachment.